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FROM THE COLLEGE PRINCIPAL 
 
It is hard to believe that we are drawing close to the end of term two. 
There have been so many College events to keep us all very busy that the 
term seems to have disappeared.  
 

The last day of term for students and staff will be Friday 1 July. Staff will 
return on Monday 18 July for a Staff Development Day, and students will 
return on Tuesday 19 July. 
 
The school holiday period will be a time of focused study for our Year 12 
cohort, ahead of their trial exams, which commence on Monday 25 July. It 
is important that students adopt good routines and systems during the 
vacation period. Ideally, study schedules should be balanced with regular 
breaks, exercise, healthy eating, and sufficient sleep.  
 
 
 

  WYNDHAM WHISPERS 
 

WYNDHAM COLLEGE 
          A partner within the Nirimba Collegiate Group of Schools 

and the Nirimba Education Precinct 

            Nirimba Education Precinct, Eastern Road, Nirimba Fields  

 ALL correspondence to: PO Box 117 Quakers Hill 2763 

           Phone:     9208 7100      
Email: wyndhamcol-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au    

                  Website: www.wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.edu.au 

june 2022 

 

FRIENDS OF 
WYNDHAM COLLEGE 

(e-P&C) 
 

 
Parents can join the 
e-P&C at any time 

 
Please contact the 

school and leave an 
email address 

…………………………..……………… 
 

Yr 11 Parent 
Teacher Night 

June 29 
4pm – 7pm 

 

June 
June 23 – WSU Science Laboratory Day 
June 23 – Bangarra Dance Theatre Excursion 
June 28 – Multicultural Day 
June 29 - Year 11 Parent/Teacher Night 
June 30 – Performing Arts Showcase 
 
 
 

July 
July 1 – Last day Term 2 
July 18 – Term 3 Staff Development Day 
July 19 – Students Return Term 3 
July 25 – Trial HSC commences 
August 
Aug 4 – Be Street Smart 
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Wyndham College Open Night and Taster Days 
“Oh, what a night” 
The Wyndham College Open Night, which was held in week 4, was a brilliant showcase of our extensive 
facilities and the incredible staff that work tirelessly to support our students to achieve the HSC. Our 
‘Wyndham Wingmen’ and the SRC did an incredible job of welcoming visitors and conducting tours 
throughout the evening. The subject Taster Days also provided students in Year 10 with a firsthand 
experience of education ‘the Wyndham Way’. It was such a pleasure to observe these students engaging 
in the learning opportunities that were on offer. 
 
Enrolments 
We are currently taking enrolments for Year 11 2023. The subject selection process is in full swing and 
students choosing Wyndham will benefit from an incredible array of senior subjects. If you are aware of 
families who may be in a position to consider Wyndham for their child, please do not hesitate to refer 
them to the College.  
 
Careers Expo 
I was in awe of the calibre of the recent Careers Expo. Our students were exposed to such an incredible 
variety of post-school options, that were delivered by industry representatives and tertiary education 
providers. These events are critical in supporting students to make well informed decisions about their 
future pathways. We are incredibly fortunate to have a careers team, who are so committed to providing 
quality careers education to our students. Thank you to Sue Beamer and her team for organising such an 
outstanding event. 
 
SYNERGY Dance Festival  
I was so thrilled to have the opportunity to see the Wyndham College Dance Ensemble perform at the 
recent Synergy Dance Festival. The ensemble was successful in their audition and performed an incredible 
piece called ’Crowding Crows’. In addition, the ensemble has also been selected to perform at The 
Spotlight Dance Festival at the Seymour Centre in week 9. The aim of the dance festival is to showcase 
high quality, well-choreographed items, that use the dance syllabus as the foundation for creating work 
with integrity and merit. A big thank you to Sarah Minol who leads the dance program at Wyndham with 
such commitment and passion. 
 

 
Carolyn Lasker – Principal 
 
 
 
FROM THE YEAR 12 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 

Year 12   
With just over a term before the Higher School Certificate Written Examinations, we are getting to the 
business end of the year. Year 12 are reminded that they need to meet the Year 12 Assessment 
requirements for each of their subjects to be able to qualify for the HSC. This means completing the Year 
12 School Based Assessments for each of their subjects, (as per the Wyndham College 2022 HSC 
Assessment Booklet), as well as completing any HSC examinations. Please do not ignore Warning letters 
sent home by teachers for missed course work or assessment tasks. Complete the required work 
identified on the letter and submit to teachers as soon as possible.  
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For some subjects, the HSC examinations will just include the written examinations in 
October/November. For other subjects, it will also include HSC Performance or Projects. These HSC 
Performance or Projects all have submission dates in Term 3. Teacher will advise the exact date (and 
time) that the projects are to be submitted by and when performances need to be completed. Teachers 
will be providing support or opportunity to work on HSC Performance and Projects throughout the 
upcoming school holidays. I encourage all students who need to complete their HSC Projects and 
Performances to participate in the workshops/opportunities provided by their teachers. I would also like 
to thank the staff who are giving up their holiday time to support our Year 12 students to prepare for 
their HSC.  
 
All Year 12 students were provided with a copy of NESA’s 2022 Higher School Certificate Rules and 
Procedures booklet at the start of the Year 12 course in Term 4 2021. Please familiarise yourself with 
these Rules and Procedures so that you are not caught out by not following the specific procedures 
required by NESA for the HSC. Ignorance of the rules are not a reason for misadventure.  
 
The Trial HSC Examinations are fast approaching. At Wyndham, the written Trial HSC Examinations 
commence on Monday 25th July and finish on Friday 5th August 2022. All students have been given a 
paper copy of the Trial HSC examination timetable and have been emailed their personalised timetable. 
Students need to carefully check the examination timetable and ensure they are in attendance, on time, 
for each of their scheduled exams.  
 
Students, who are unable to attend an examination due to illness, will need to have a doctor’s certificate 
indicating that they were too sick to attend the examination. This medical certificate will need to be 
submitted with a completed Illness/Misadventure form as soon as possible, to David Ryan, who will 
organise a time to complete the examination.  
 
All students are encouraged to develop a study plan to ensure they are prepared for their exams and can 
perform to the best of their ability.  
  

Year 11 and 12 - Uniform  
We have two new items added to the Wyndham College uniform. These now available at School Locker. 
We now have navy shirts and blouses with the sky-blue logo and trim. This is in addition to the sky-blue 
shirts/blouses with the navy trim and logo. The second new item is the Wyndham black & navy hoodie.  
I need to remind all students and parents that Wyndham College is a uniform College. There is a wide 
choice of uniform items for our students to cater for the cold weather. With the addition of the new 
hoodie, all students should be in uniform as they can layer the hoodie with the Wyndham jacket. As we 
are part of the Nirimba Education Precinct, students are required to be in uniform. Thus applies to both 
Wyndham College and St John Paul II. Additionally, as we do not have fences around the school, we need 
our students in uniform so that we can quickly identify intruders and keep our students and staff safe.  
 
We ask that you please support the College by having students in Wyndham College uniform every day 
they are in attendance. Uniform does not include leggings or track pants – students should be wearing 
the long uniform pants if required.                                                                                                                     

 
Classa Martinuzzi - Deputy Principal 
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FROM THE YEAR 11 DEPUTY PRINCIPAL 
 
Year 11 Parent Teacher Night  
Save the date 29 June from 4pm to 7pm for the Year 11 Parent Teacher Night.   
Academic Reports will be available in the Sentral Parent Portal from 24 June, Portal - Wyndham College 
(nsw.gov.au). Printed copies will be available upon request. Please contact the College Office on  
9208 7100.  
 
Underperforming Year 11 students  
Most Year 11 students would have recently completed their second assessment task for the Preliminary 
courses.   
 
For students to successfully complete Year 11 and 12 and attain a Higher School Certificate (HSC), they 
need to meet specific requirements. Students must complete twelve Year 11 units and a minimum of ten 
Year 12 units to attain the HSC. English is a mandatory course in both Year 11 & 12 with a minimum of 2 
units per year. Thus, students need to meet requirements for all their subjects to attain the HSC.   
This includes:  

• attendance in classes,  
• serious participation in the learning activities provided by the teacher,  
• and completion of assessment tasks for each subject, including course examinations.  

 
A student will be considered to have satisfactorily completed a course if, in the Principal’s view,  
there is sufficient evidence the student has:  

 
(a) followed the course developed or endorsed by the NESA  
(b) applied themselves, with diligence and sustained effort, to the set tasks and experiences 
provided in the course, by the school  
(c) achieved some or all of the course outcomes  

  
It should be noted that, as a result of absence from a course, the Principal may determine that course 
completion criteria may not be met.  
  
Students, whose attendance is called into question, will be required to prove to the Principal’s  
satisfaction, following a review of their performance, that they are meeting course completion criteria.  
In the coming weeks, I will be conducting Academic Reviews with students, who may be 
underperforming, and work with them providing support so course outcomes are met and they can 
successfully proceed to the Higher School Certificate.  

 
 
Brian Ewin - Relieving Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/portal.html
https://wyndhamcol-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/portal.html
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FROM THE WELLBEING TEAM 
 
Health Issues                                                                                                                                                              
Thanks to all parents who have completed the ASCIA plans and returned the Health Care Plans that were 
sent home this term. If your child has medical/wellbeing need and you have not received the relevant 
paperwork please contact the school.        
                                                                                                                 
All students with serious health conditions must bring their correct medications each day e.g. EpiPen, 
glucose testing kits, etc. If changes need to be made, please contact the relevant Year Advisers to ensure 
the College is supporting students appropriately. 
 
Year 12 Formal                                                                                                                                                
Information regarding this major event for Year 12, will be provided this term. Please ensure mandatory 
course fees are paid, so that processing of Year 12 Formal payments can proceed without stress or stain 
on family budgets. 
 
Life Ready Program                                                                                                                                                   
Year 12 have participated in using GoalHub, an online activity that asks students to set SMART (Specific, 
Measurable, Achievable, Realistic, and Timely) goals that include educational and personal targets to 
assist with focus and motivation. Year 11 will be introduced to this early in Term 2. Year 11 & 12 are 
participating in a session on Personal values and Beliefs in their long connect session in Week 9. This is 
based on small group activities and lead by their Connect teacher. Year 11 groups will also meet their 
Wyndham Wingmen again to assist with supporting them in the transition to our College. 
 
Open Pantry                                                                                                                                                                    
To ensure our students are cared for, the Chaplain co-ordinates an Open Pantry, located at the top of B 
Block, that students can access at recess or lunch via their Year Advisers. Basic snack foods are available if 
needed. 
 
Student Assistance                                                                                                                                                           
If financial difficulties are creating pressure in terms of being in school uniform and paying fees, then a 
Student Assistance form can be collected from either the College Office or Year Advisers. Please contact a 
member of our team if you have concerns about your child. 

 
Mindful May 
Mindful May was a huge success with many 
students attending regularly to relax, reconnect 
and recharge. We enjoyed giving out over 100 
Positive Incidents on Sentral throughout May, 
to those who were involved in this extra-
curricular opportunity. 
 
A huge thanks to Maurie, Juanita and Sally for 
planning and running these sessions. Tune in to 
see what our Social Workers and Well-being 
Counsellor have in store for next Term. 
 

Sue Beamer/ Rachel Kelso - Head Teachers Wellbeing 
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CAREERS@WYNDHAM 

The Careers Expo on 23 May was a very successful 
event with numerous workshops and a full exhibit in 
the Hall. It was open to all Year 11 & 12 students to 
assist with planning their pathways from school.  

Year 12 received an email on the day of the Expo for 
the completion of important online activities. 
Students who were absent on the day, can access 
that important email. Students should ensure they 
are properly registered for NESA, JobJump and the 
careers classroom.  

Many students are currently taking the opportunity to apply for university. They need to carefully check 
the deadline for early offer programs at each university. Reminders are provided in the Careers 
newsletter each week in the Google classroom. It is 
important to access an individual appointment with 
either of the Career Advisers to assist you with this 
process, if needed. 

Careers@wyndham classroom (code – uhzsid) has 
been joined by over 480 students. This allows them 
access to relevant careers information, including job 
opportunities, current apprenticeships and 
traineeships, TAFE and TAFE short courses (started 
due to COVID19) and full-time opportunities, UAC, 
private colleges, university and gap year 
information.  

Year 11 will be given access to a new type of TAFE course during term 3. It will be part of the YES+ 
program. It will involve one day per week for approximately 7 weeks. Students are encouraged to check 
the careers Google classroom regularly for the information around when it is released. The Careers Office, 
at the top of D Block, is available to all students. 
Parents & carers should feel free to contact the 
College with careers related concerns they have 
about their child. 

Sue Beamer & Karen Tuynman 
Careers Advisers 
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FROM WESTERN SYDNEY UNIVERSITY 
 
Congratulations to our students on their selection for the $20 000 Scholarship Program at Western 

Sydney University. 

  
Since 2008, Wyndham College students have taken charge of their future by gaining entry into the WSU 
Access Program which is available exclusively to Nirimba Precinct students.  

 

Congratulations to the following Year 11 learners for their successful entry into the Western Sydney 
University Access Program! 

 

May Stonham Introduction to Criminal Justice 

Isabella Fickel Psychology and Health 

Marie Richardson Anatomy & Physiology in Health 

Abby Kitto Anatomy & Physiology in Health 

Robert Hannon Systems Analysis and Design 

Tahlia Keenan Introduction to Criminal Justice 

Vansh Kalra Quantitative Thinking 

Ramzy Alame Anatomy & Physiology in Health 

Baylee Watts Introduction to Criminal Justice 

Isabella Warland Introduction to Criminal Justice 

 
 
This is an amazing opportunity, offered to the College, 
for our high potential students. It is a result of our   close 
connections at the Nirimba Precinct. 
 
Students who receive a Distinction or High Distinction 
grade in their chosen subject receive: 
- $20,000 Scholarship 
- Academic Excellence Scholarship: $5,000 per year for 
up to four years (conditional) 
- Pre-HSC offers to the University 
 
Students who receive a Credit or Pass grade in their chosen subject receive: 
- Pre-HSC offers to the University 

 
 
 
We thank Western Sydney University for their continued investment 
in our students' future and their higher education. 
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FROM THE MATHS AND COMPUTING FACULTY 
 
Today I am reporting and congratulating all the Year 12 students who achieved outstanding results in 
their Task 3 Assessment for their respective Mathematics courses.     
 
Mathematics Standard 1 

Dylan Boarer 

 
Mathematics Standard 2 
Lara Beringer               Scott Shedden 

Daan Coolen                Sonali Singh                                                                               
Tyler Lennox          Angelika Strachan 
Enelee Paul                   Jonathan Wade 
Zachary Reid                 Nisara Warachina 
Olivia Sciberras             Nisara Warachina 
 
Mathematics Advanced 
Azzam Shaikh                                                                                                                     
Daniel Wilson, 
Zacherie Zoleta 
 
Mathematics Extension 1 and Mathematics Extension 2                            
Rachel Pilbeam 

 
Congratulations to these students for their excellent effort and attitude. Stay tuned for the Year 12 
Computing results and the Year 11 Mathematics results in the next Wyndham Whispers. 

 
Denis Vlismas – Head Teacher Mathematics and Computing 
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FROM THE SOCIAL SCIENCE FACULTY 

 
Relax everyone, the future is in GREAT hands!! 
 
A team of three wonderful students from the Nirimba Collegiate, namely Rachael Mibus, Bianca Iaria and 
Olivia Gooch, attended MUNA (Model United Nations Assembly) held at Kingswood High. 
 
The group were allocated the country of Croatia. They looked fantastic decked out in Croatia’s national 
colours while speaking on behalf of as Croatia to the UN General Assembly. Over 30 other 
teams/countries were also present in the room.                                                       
 
The MUNA teams spoke for and against many UN resolutions including: 

• Global Climate and Covid 19 

• Humanitarian consequences of the aggression against Ukraine 

• Holocaust Denial 

• Bicycling for sustainable development  

• The Situation in the South China Sea 

• Effects of Universal Sanctions 

When it came time to vote on resolutions, our group got to work 
schmoozing and wheeling and dealing with their allies to sure up 
support. The team did an amazing job, formed many connections and 
contributed to some lively and entertaining debate. 
 
A special note of thanks goes to Robert Bredin and the Norwest Sunrise Rotary Club who sponsored our 
team. This covered the cost of their entry into the competition as well as supporting our team, in person, 
at Kingswood High School. 
 
Anjani did an amazing job getting the team prepared, dressing in the team/ country colours, but mostly 
for giving up her entire weekend to support the team. A shout out also to Jess Honda for her Croatian flag 
making skills, supply of chocolates and for also giving up her weekend in support.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Kellie Boyd – Head Teacher Social Science 
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FROM THE TAS FACULTY 
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FROM THE LIBRARIANS DESK 
 
Writing skills, described by an internal government report as the forgotten ‘‘r’’ in ‘‘reading, ’riting and 
’rithmatic’’, have dived across Australia in the past 10 years, even among the brightest, most advantaged 
students. Wyndham College, like other schools, is trying to address this, knowing that strong writing is key 
to success in the HSC and beyond. 
 
One of the priorities of the Nirimba Senior College Library is to encourage closer reading and clearer 
writing by teaching writing skills and talking about good writing across the curriculum. Our students need 
to read and write with more confidence, sophistication and skill because improvement in academic 
writing skills will enable greater access to Band 4, 5 and 6 HSC results. 
 
Writing is a crucial skill, particularly for the HSC. Wyndham staff across all faculties work hard to help 
students read and write with greater fluency. Writing can definitely be more challenging for students who 
don’t necessarily spend a lot of time writing or reading, so the Library has invested heavily in books the 
students might enjoy, including non-fiction books, recent young adult novels, as well and manga and 
amine collections. We’re trying to develop a love of reading and writing, so we don’t mind what they’re 
reading, as long as they’re reading. 
 
One of the College’s challenges is to change the way the students think about their writing ability. In the 
same way many girls say they do not have a ‘‘maths brain’’, many boys do not see themselves as writers. 
A lot of it is successful self-image — some think they’re good at maths and lousy at English, which is 
something we aim to challenge in the Library, as we know the key to good writing is reading. Boredom 
used to motivate students to read, but the activities available on screens today seem to leave little 
opportunity for boredom. Various scientific studies show that reading improves your writing and 
comprehension skills, increases your general knowledge, expands your vocabulary, teaches patience, 
reduces stress, improves your focus and memory, and even instils empathy. 
 
Students should visit the library regularly and focus on reading one book for 30 to 60 minutes a day. 
Putting phones on silent in another room while reading, together with keeping a reading journal, reading 
the same book as friends and starting a club can also help with motivation. 
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FROM THE COLLEGE OFFICE 
 
End of Financial Year Arrangements  
As we need to meet the Department’s end of financial year requirements, no cash (or cheques) can be 
accepted as payments at the Office after 1.30pm Thursday 23 June 2022. 
2022 Year 12 Formal final payment deadline is also Thursday 23 June 2022.  
 
School Bytes 
Wyndham College will soon begin to use the ‘School Bytes’ program. This will deliver Statements of 
Account, Excursion Permission Notes etc direct to your email address. It will also make the process of 
making payments for activities etc simpler. For this program to work efficiently, it is crucial your email 
addresses are kept up to date. 
 
Alternate Carers  
When parents and carers are planning to travel overseas or students will be in the care of others for a 
period of time, please remember to advise the College of the alternate arrangements in place during your 
absence. Child protection guidelines require staff to contact the people listed as the parent/carers, on the 
enrolment application form, regarding any matters surrounding student. Please supply, in writing, the 
names and telephone numbers of those we are permitted to contact in your absence. 
 
Receipts 
Receipts are automatically issued when payments are made at the Office. If our system is offline for any 
reason, a handwritten receipt will be provided. To simplify future enquiries, and as proof of payment, 
everyone is asked to please retain all receipts. 
 

Thank you – Wyndham College Administration  
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It’s your club. All are welcome! 
Every Monday in D03  

7:20 am - 7:50 am  
 
The Breakfast Club is for everyone at Wyndham College! 
Come along to the casual café to connect, eat a 
nutritious breakfast and have fun in the artistic corner, 
relaxing or meditating. You will love the Breakfast Club 
and you will be excited to come to school, especially 
every Monday! 
 
We will be serving a variety of foods such as Weetbix, 
Cornflakes, toast - wholemeal, white or gluten-free, fruit 
bread, butter, Flora dairy-free spreadable, Vegemite, full 
cream milk/oat milk/soy milk, Milo - hot/cold - mixed 
berries, chilled water, and fresh fruit. 
 
Eating a healthy balanced breakfast will ensure you have 
the right balance of nutrients to keep you feeling 
satisfied and meet your nutritional requirements. This 
will help you to be ready to start the school day 
positively.  
 
All are welcome to meet with the friendly Wyndham 
College community, Tim, the School Chaplain, Maurie 
our social worker, our caring Wellbeing Team, and the 
wonderful volunteers who prepared the breakfast. 
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Wyndham College is a uniform 

college and students are expected to 

be in full college uniform from day 

one 2022. This includes pale blue 

shirts, with the college emblem, and 

fully enclosed black leather shoes.  

For information about uniform 

items and prices, please refer to 

School Locker’s website  

 

 

 

 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College 

 

UNIFORM SHOP –  

  Online purchases available www.theschoollocker.com.au 

 

 
 

The School Locker 

is proud to partner 

with Wyndham 

College 

The School Locker 
Our goal is to provide great shopping experiences for families and our retail stores are centred around 
a single great idea:  one store with everything you need for school. 
 
The Wyndham College uniform range is available online at:  www.theschoollocker.com.au 
 
Working in partnership with your school. 

 

http://theschoollocker.com.au/catalogsearch/result/?q=Wyndham+College
http://www.theschoollocker.com.au/
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CHANGE OF ADDRESS OR CONTACT DETAILS 

 
Changed your home address? New email address or phone number? 

 
It is VERY IMPORTANT to notify the College Office as soon as possible! 

 
In the interests of student safety & wellbeing, it is very important to provide details of changes to your 
address and contact information.  
 
Much of the vital information needed by our families is sent via email.  
Please ensure you keep this means of contact open by providing the 
College Office with any changes to your email address.  
 
 
For your convenience, you may complete the form below but we ask you to please print carefully - 
 

 
Student Name ……………………………………………………………………………………………………..……………..              
 
 

New Address ……………………………………………………………..……………………………………………………… 
 
 

Home Phone ……………………………………… 
 
 
Mobile Phone - Mother…………………………………………………   Name…………….……………………………… 
 
 

Mobile Phone – Father ……………….…………………………………     Name…………………………………………... 
 
 

Parent / Family Email Address …………………………………………………………………………………………………. 
(To avoid errors, please take care with your symbols etc – especially - & _ ) 
 
 

Parent/Carer Name ……………………………………………………………………………… 
 
 

Parent/Carer Signature ……………………………………………………….                Date…………………………….... 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


